
Sunrise Pickleball Club 
Board Meeting 
July 17, 2025 

 
Meeting was called to order at 4:30pm.  
 
In attendance: ,Tom Bylsma (Vice President), Marty Brown (Treasurer), Jessica Knowlton,, 
(Secratary); Rodney Coleman (Activities), Jerry Mountjoy (Membership), and David Dellinger 
(Membership Assistant), Rosemary Dias (Communications). 
 
Absent: Jason Pollock (President) (phone), Reine Steele (IT Specialist).  
 
VP Report: New dates for the tournament Oct. 10-12th. Jake will get the permit over to us. The 
court resurfacing dates are set for Aug 4th-14th. Rose will send an email reminder to members.  
 
Treasurer-Money coming in from new membership was the biggest change in the last month.  
Cinco De Mayo event was the only real club expense for this last months as well. The board 
received the draft of the 2024 tax draft. It was approved by vote to be signed and sent in.  
 
Membership- 745 members this year. People have been asking about paddle racks and signs for 
the public courts. Tom will reach out to Jake about adding signs for public court rotation rules 
and paddle racks. Marty will come up with the sign verbiage and send it to Tom to be approved 
by the Parks department. The board decided to have our membership liaisons work on Sunday 
nights. Sunday is a very busy night and could benefit from some monitoring.  
 
Communications-Send a E-blast draft for court resurfacing. Now that the final dates are set we 
can send out an E-Blast for the closure. Rose asked where to send requests to use courts for 
outside tournaments. All requests will be sent to the parks department. We can’t control if the 
parks department responds in a timely manner to outside organizations.  
 
General: Jessica will organize an event for the court re-opening. Tuesday 19th was chosen. The 
event will be posted on PlayTime Scheduler.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:30pm. Next meeting is August 21st, 2025.  


